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SUBJECT:  An ordinance adopting the September 2004 public transportation service improvements for King County.  

SUMMARY:  Proposed Ordinance 2004-0200 (packet, Attachment 1) adopts transit service changes to be implemented September 25, 2004.  The proposals in this service change ordinance are substantially part of two primary restructuring efforts; one in Southeast Seattle and Tukwila, and the other in Southwest Seattle, White Center and Burien.  The proposed changes in these areas are intended to make services more attractive and convenient where the most people live and work.  Changes in these areas are essentially “net-zero” in terms of new service hours, which means they involve a careful and complex balance of reduced service hours through route re-structuring and consolidation in some areas in order to accomplish the addition of hours needed for service improvements proposed in other areas.   
Other changes in the proposed ordinance relate to the opening of the new Redondo Heights Park-and-Ride facility in Federal Way and more park-and-ride service in Renton.  Altogether, Proposed Ordinance 2004-0200 would add approximately 3,900 new annual service hours, all of which are needed to support changes to park-and-ride services.    

COMMITTEE REVIEW: At the April 14 and April 28 Transportation Committee meetings, Committee members received briefings from Council staff along with staff from the Transit Division on Proposed Ordinance 2004-0200.  In addition to these briefings, representatives from the two Sounding Board processes - Ambaum/Delridge and Rainier Valley/Broadway - presented their recommendations to the Committee, endorsing the service change proposals for these areas as outlined in Proposed Ordinance 2004-0200.  
At both meetings, the Committee also considered specific testimony from the public regarding the service change proposals.  Consistent themes from the public testimony focused on concerns relating to the proposed changes in service on existing local routes 136, and 137, and Express routes 130 and 132.   
On April 28, the Chair directed Council staff to coordinate with the Transit Division to identify potential feasible options for addressing these concerns before scheduled action on the proposed ordinance on May 12. 
In response to this request, various options were explored and presented to Committee members for consideration.  Based on feedback from the members, staff has prepared a revised Attachment A, which includes some proposed changes for consideration today.  Attachment 2 contains the revised attachment A.     

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Proposed Ordinance 2004-0200 

2. Proposed Revised Attachment A 

3. Transmittal Letter

4. Fiscal Note

ATTENDING:
Victor Obeso, Transit Division
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